 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

October 4, 2011

Meeting was called to order by Shirley Krieger at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Shirley Krieger          Nadine Arney            John Kopala

	Tom Turner            Barbara Rippstein    Russ Henzel

	Frances Cartwright       Don Peeples      Wayne Shaw 


Our next meeting will be Tue, Nov.8, 2011, 1pm at Glendale Library, Foothills Branch 19055 N. 57th Ave. Glendale, AZ

Minutes

A motion to approve September meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.   

Treasurer’s Report

Tom presented copies of the expenses and income for month of Sept. board approved.   

Electronic Tools        Russ Henzel gave an update on Bridge email 

Bridge Publication Status

Reviewed the Sept  Bridge, John Kopala will make the necessary changes and get it ready for distribution.  

Membership Report 

Sept. membership update:
Total Active
         
779 (404 e-mail) (85 both)

Assoc


  77 (9 e-mail 1 both)
 

VIPs 


  23(18 are e-mail)

 Dues 2011 not paid    109



New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Programs and Event Status

Several outings were discussed 

February 21

Fraud/ID Theft



Nadine Arney

Feb 14


Turf Paradise




Harry Heller

March10-24

Cruise 





Barbara Rippstein

	April 28 

Annual Meeting     
	  Jane Bilyeu


March 28

HRC Spring Pot Luck  


Mary Barkl



Jan


Arizona Science Center


Victor
Fragnito

Oct 6


Food Bank




Barbara Rippstein

Dec 8 


Christmas Party



Don Peeples










and Shirley Krieger

Scholarships 
Jim Scarlett is still out of the country.

Old Business
We discussed responsibilities for Octoberfest.  Don Peeples and Tom Turner are buying the food.  Russ Henzel will help cook.

No one had signed up at that point for the Financial Seminar.

Very little response for the Food Bank.

Christmas party – only 35 people signed up to date.  There was a lengthy discussion about the costs and future of the event.

New Business   
ID Theft, Science Center and Cruise events were processing.

Annual meeting – Jane Bilyeu will chair.  She will try to get Tim Mahoney as guest speaker.

It has been noted by SRC that some people who were not paying dues were attending events.  It was suggested that we put a notice in the Bridge that it is not to be shared.

Ibis Valles will attend Nov. SRC meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted

Barbara Rippstein, a bad substitute for the Secretary
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